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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE KINGDOM OF THE NETHERLANDS, 15TH NOVEMBER 2022.

Mr. President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of the Kingdom of the Netherlands  to the Fourth  UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update provided.
We commend the Government of the Kingdom of the Netherlands for establishing an Inter-ministerial Working Group in 2018, which is responsible for the supervision of the implementation of the National Plan against Domestic Violence and child abuse. 

The drafting of the two bills which aim to improve the position of stateless persons is also worth commending.
In the spirit of a constructive engagement, Zambia wishes to recommend to the Kingdom of the Netherlands the following:

1. Implement the guidelines and intensify efforts to combat violence against women.
2. Prohibit the use of solitary confinement of undocumented migrants and rejected asylum-seekers as a disciplinary  and punitive measure.
3. Implement two recommendations that the Netherlands supported from the 2017 UPR, concerning the detention of undocumented migrants.
We wish to conclude by wishing the delegation of the Kingdom of the Netherlands  a successful review.

I thank you Mr. President.
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